CITY OF VERGAS

COUNCIL AGENDA

VERGAS EVENTS CENTER

6:30 P.M. on Monday, March 4, 2013

Additions or Deletion to Agenda 

Council Minutes of the February 4, 2013

Construction permit-New Home at 1020 E Scharf 

Donations –Enchanting Events

Event Center Report

Planning Commission Report

Report from Public Utilities 

a.
Part time Seasonal Position

b.
Street Sweeping agreement with Detroit Lakes 

c.
Town Line Road de-brushing

Municipal Building 

a.
Rental 

b.
Energy Management Opportunity

c.
Vacating Alley

Golf Cart and Mini Truck Permits

Ordinances

Water/Sewer 

a.
 Rates

b.
Resident Benefit Fee vs. Water Availability Charge (WAC) and Sewer Availability Charge (SAC)

Engineering

HWY 228

Mayors Minute

Personnel

Loss Control Workshop 

Liquor Store Bills for February 2013

Financial Report-Bills Paid Between Council and Council Bills

Information

2013 Local Board of Review, April 10, 2013 from 1:00 -1:30 p.m.  CDH-Vergas Meeting Room

Hazardous Waste Collection Day-Friday, July 19, 2013 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  Volunteers needed.

2013 LMC Annual Conference & Marketplace, June 19-21—St. Paul
CITY OF VERGAS

REGULAR MEETING

Monday, March 4, 2013 6:30 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in regular session at 6:30 p.m., on Monday, 3-04-13, in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Scott Goodman, Paul Pinke, Shawn Day and Kevin Zitzow. Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Nathaniel Welte of Peloquin ● Beck, P.A, Barbie Porter of Frazee Forum, Chris Thorson of Ulteig Engineering, Kim Doyle, Dave Akeling, Pat Shannon, Tom Olson and Ross Smith. 
Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order. 

Motion by Day, and seconded by Pinke to accept agenda with the following addition 3.2% Malt Liquor Licenses.   Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Goodman, seconded by Pinke to approve the minutes of the February 4, 2013 meeting.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Goodman, seconded by Pinke to approve construction permit for 1020 E Scharf.  Motion passed unanimously. 
Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Day to approve application for Lion’s 3.2% Malt Liquor License.  Motion passed unanimously.
Motion by Day, seconded by Zitzow accepting Resolution 2013-3 Accepting Donations Received (A

Complete text of the resolution is part of permanent public record in the City Clerk’s office.) from Enchanting Events and Dean Haarstick to purchase chairs at the Event Center.  Motion passed unanimously.
Day reviewed minutes of the past two Event Center advisory meetings. Motions by Day, seconded by Zitzow to have Franklin Fence design a cad drawing of the event center for $125.00.  Motion passed unanimously.  Discussed the donation for chairs from Enchanting Du Jour fund raiser and a donation from the Community Clubs Maple Syrup committee for $800 to be received after getting the chairs and a match from the City.  Motion by Day, seconded by Zitzow to purchase 260 chairs from www.stackchairsforless.com. Motion passed unanimously.  Discussed Event Center dishwasher as it did not work properly during the fundraiser. Hanson’s Plumbing and Heating has reviewed the use and it is working properly.  
Goodman reviewed planning commission report.  
Lammers asked Council to hire a seasonal summer position for the parks department.  Welte explained that we could not hire someone under the age of 18.  Motion by Day, seconded by Pinke to advertise for summer position for an 18 year old.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Motion by Pinke, seconded by Day to schedule sweeping with the City of Detroit Lakes.  Motion passed unanimously.

Discussed de-brushing both Town Line Road and West Lake Street.  The City will need to check into easements before we are able to de-brush.  We need to map our streets with the easements before we can move forward.  Council will review after receiving more information.

Day reviewed plans drawn up by Franklin Fence on the area to be remodeled at the Liquor Store.  Council decided they needed more information before they could proceed. Pat Shannon questioned Council on why there is no handicapped bathrooms available downtown.  
Discussed the energy management plan for the Liquor Store.  Motion by Goodman, seconded by Day to have Corky’s Refrigeration put in controller and doors in the cooler of the municipal liquor store for a cost of $5,240.00. Motion passed unanimously.

Pinke updated Council on the progress of the alley along the side of the Municipal Building and Post Office.  Haarstick, Pinke and Janette Bruhn discussed closing off the area for public park.  Bruhn’s have a postal contract until mid-summer that needs to addressed before they can move along with a plan. 

Day reviewed golf cart/mini truck permit.  Motion by Day, seconded by Pinke to approve the golf cart/mini truck permit application with a fee of $20 a year per golf cart driven on public streets within the City of Vergas.  Motion passed unanimously.  
Welte reviewed two ordinances provided to the City from the Peloquin Law office.  Ordinance 2013-100 and 2013-101 was reviewed.  Discussed adding a fee whenever the path to the meter reading pad was not kept open.  Council decided to review information and discuss at the April meeting.  
Discussed water and sewer rates and needing to plan for future expenditures.  Motions by Zitzow seconded by Day to lower base rate by 1.00 and add 25 cents per 1,000 gallons usage to both the water and sewer rate. Motion passed unanimously.
Discussed Water Availability Charge and a Sewer Availability Charges and costs to City for additional service lines. Discussed lowering the cost of availability charges to promote the growth of the City of Vergas. Questions cost of service lines and meters and the effect charges had on development.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Day to drop the Resident Benefit Fee for water and sewer from our fee schedule and add a Water Availability Charge (WAC) of $100.00 and a Sewer Availability Charge (SAC) of $200 for the purpose of providing funds for the city's wells, water and sewer treatment, water storage, water distribution systems, the lift stations and lagoon.  Voting yes:  Pinke, Day and Zitzow Voting No:  Goodman Motion passed.
Engineering plan was discussed regarding the engineering firms providing written plans or have them provide a presentation to Council giving an open sales pitch.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Day to have a special Council meeting on Tuesday, April 9 at 5:30 p.m. to have Engineering firms present their sales pitch.  Motion passed unanimously.
Haarstick asked if we would like to form a committee to talk with county about taking over State Hwy 228.  Discuss park land and roads going from State to County.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Day to have Pinke and Haarstick head up a committee on Hwy 228 and Tin Can Alley.  Motion passed unanimously.

Discussed Tin Can Alley and what permits we have and would need to finish the parking lot and a sign.  Discussed the need for more rocks along the path.  Haarstick thanked Pat Shannon for volunteering to help with Hwy 228 and Tin Can Alley.  
Day reviewed the annual review of Tyanne Jacobson.  Motion by Day, seconded by Pinke, to allow position flexibility to work up to 40 hours a week when business needs demand it; such as high volume of work is needing to be done in a timely manner or covering for other employees on PTO or educational training.  Motion passed unanimously.  Motion by Day, seconded by Pinke to increase Jacobson from step 3 to step 4 on the pay scale.  Motion passed unanimously. 

Motion by Day, seconded by Zitzow to approve Scott Goodman, Paul Pinke, Dean Haarstick and Mike DuFrane to attend League of Minnesota Cities Loss Control workshop in Mahnomen on March 26, 2013.  Motion passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Pinke, seconded by Day to approve Liquor Store bills totaling $21,958.84. Motion passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Day, seconded by Pinke to approve bills with change of Shawn Day to Radio Shack presented at Council meetings for a total of $20,435.53.  Motion passed unanimously.
The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC
